
TO: 

FROM: 

CC: 

DATE: 

RE: 

KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH 
144 North Binkley St., Soldotna, Alaska 99669-7520 

1-800-478-4441, Ext. 2150 • 907-714-2150 • Fax 907-714-2377 
www.borough.kenai.ak.us • mayor@borough.kenai.ak.us 

. Mike Navarre, Mayor 

Scott Walden, OEM Director 

Jim Dycus, Chief APFESA 
Bob Cicciarella, ChiefKESA 

March 3, 2015 

Mayor's Report Item 
KESA King Vision Video Laryngoscope provided to APFESA 

MIKE NAVARRE 
BOROUGH MAYOR 

In mid-February, KESA was able to provide two sets of quality medical equipment to APFESA 
in the form of video equipped laryngoscope devices. This included peripheral attachments 
important to use of the equipment. Replacement value is estimated to be about $1,390.00 per set 
with peripherals. This opportunity arose during discussions in cooperative EMS training sessions 
between departments, and may have been difficult to obtain otherwise. 

Regular training of personnel is scheduled, and Dr. Cooper will provide guidance, input and 
assistance for end users to becoine and remain proficient in the use of this respiratory emergency 
response equipment. He will review and approve written procedures for APFESA prior to them 
being put into service. 

A letter of appreciation from Anchor Point to KESA from Assistant Chief Doug Loshbaugh is 
attached. 



February 19~ 2015 

ANCHOR POINT FIRE & EMS 
P.O. Box 350 
72440 Milo Fritz Ave 
Anchor Point, AK 99556 
(907) 235-6700 

Chief Bob Cicciarella, Chief 
Steve Boyle, Deputy Chief 
Kachemak Emergency Service Area 
53048 Ashwood Ave. 
Homer, Alaska 99603 

Dear Chief CicciareHa and Deputy Chief Boyle, 

On behalf of our volunteers, I would like to thank you very much for the donation of the two 
King Vision video laryngosc9pes Joe Sallee dropped at our station today. While airway control 
is key to good patient outcomes, intubation can be a challenge. Video laryngoscopes have been 
on my wish list, but due to budget considerations they would likely have remained beyond our 
reach for some time. These will be an asset to Anchor Point Fire & EMS and improve patient 
care. Thanks again for y~ur help! It's always a pleasure to work with you. 

Sincerely, 

/:) / ~-~ .(// 
.vr'&;:? ~ ii~/./ 

Doug Loshbaugh 
Assistant Chief 

Cc: Scott Walden 


